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Cornwall Councillor Report – St Austell Bay Parish  - June 2024 

I hope you are all well as we go through June. 

My report for this month will be shorter than usual because the calling of the General Election has 
meant that Cornwall Council has gone into the pre-election period (previously known as Purdah). 
This in turn means officers are not providing updates to elected members, so I have been unable to 
get updates on some of the wider issues that I have been working towards for the parish. 

However I continue to be very active in getting out and about around my division and helping people 
with individual matters that they raise with me. 

In brief updates: 

Porthpean Outdoor Education Centre is now fully repaired and has reopened following the fire last 
year. I was pleased to visit it at the end of May and the repaired areas, and the whole centre, looks 
fantastic. Thanks to everyone involved for getting to this stage. 

It was good to see Footpath 9 at Trenarren reopened. 

I was honoured to attend the D Day Commemoration event at Charlestown on 6th June. A moving 
and well attended service. Thank you to the Parish Council for putting it on. 

Business as usual should resume after 4th July, and I look forward to giving you a fuller report then! 

As ever, should anyone require my support with any issues, please get in touch on 07885 277670 or 
at cllr.james.mustoe@cornwall.gov.uk and I will do my best to help. 

 


